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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  

MARINERS 

412 (T) of  2024 

Issued by Mackay Maritime Region on 8 August 2024 

Area:             Hay Point pilotage area

Locality: Port of Hay Point and Half Tide Tug Harbour

Activity:        Maintenance dredging operations  
 
 

Mariners are advised that:  
 
Maintenance Dredging Operations, including bed-levelling and survey operations, by the dredge 
vessel “TSHD Brisbane” and support vessels will be conducted within the Port of Hay Point between 
Wednesday 7 August 2024 and Wednesday 2 October 2024. The operations will occur both day and 
night and the vessels will be restricted in their ability to manoeuvre. 
 
The “TSHD Brisbane” will make frequent trips to transfer recovered sediment to the spoil ground 
north of Dalrymple Bay Coal Terminal Berth 4 in a box bound by approximate coordinates: 
 

• 21° 13.189'S, 149° 18.115'E  

• 21° 12.115'S, 149° 20.092'E  

• 21°.09.931'S, 149° 20.058"E  

• 21° 11.671'S, 149° 16.837'E  
 

The works will be completed throughout the Port of Hay Point Navigational Areas, including the Half 

Tide Tug Harbour and the spoil ground. The following vessels will be involved with the program: 

 

Vessel Type Vessel Name Operations Length 

Dredge TSHD Brisbane 24hr 84m 

Crew Transfer Vessel Giles S 24hr (as require) 8m 

Bed Leveller Pacific Tiger 12hr 24m 

Bed Leveller Pacific Titan 12hr 26m 

Dredge Support Tug HT Salute 24hr (as require) 16m 

Mooring Barge Steel Ranger NA 37m 

Hydrographic Survey Sounds Pacific 12hr (day shift) 20m 

Hydrographic Survey Sounds Good 12hr (day shift) 8m 

 

A listening watch is to be maintained on VHF channels 10 and 16. 



 

 

 
Mariners are requested to stay well clear of operations and navigate with caution in the area. 
 
 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: 249, 250, 823 
ENC Cells affected:  AU5250P0, AU422149 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Mackay Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4944 3700  Email: vtshaypoint@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Mackay) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


